
Hello friends! We are doing good here.  

 

In March the Don church hosted another Baptist youth 

retreat at the Don church house. Baptist youths from 

Syktyvkar came to visit, fellowship and get stronger in 

the faith. Simeon’s family lives in the Don church house 

and did a great job facilitating the event. The Baptist 

youths took part in of the Don church Sunday services 

and blessed the congregation thru singing and 

sharing. We had a good time of fellowship with our 

brothers and sisters from Syktyvkar. 

 

 

 

Maria the nurse continues doing a great job taking care of Bill. Bill can sip liquids through his mouth and 

she feeds him through a tube in his belly. Overall, he is as usual. He understands everything you say to 

him. We want to thank everyone praying for Bill. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

May 18th & 19th I was asked to interpret for the Source of Life 

church in Syktyvkar. They were having an annual conference and 

several speakers came from Singapore and the U.S. to encourage 

the local believers to walk with God. It was a great time of 

ministering together. The pastor of the Source of Life church is 

supposed to come to Don soon and join us during one of our 

Sunday services. (pictured left). 

 

 

 

 

The Don church continues growing in the knowledge of God's word. Right now we are doing a series on 

the life of King Solomon and God's wisdom (pictured below). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Below are pictures of me preaching at a Source of Life church in the town of Emva. A local pastor invited 

my family and me to join them during a Sunday service. It was a great time of fellowship. I taught on 

having Gods peace Shalom in the life of believers. We went there a few weeks ago. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This time of year it stays light in Komi 

all night. This picture was taken 

outside my house at 1 am June 21st.  

 

 

 

 

 

We appreciate everybody's prayers for us. May God bless you and keep you,  

Andre 

 

 

 


